Suffield Little League

Board of Directors Meeting

Monday, January 8, 2007
Attendees:

The following board members were present:  H. LaBarre, B. Schnepp, D. Mercik, S. Pallotti, J. Dion, J. Kulas,  M. Voisine and W. Pare. Also in attendance:  Joanne Stafford, Bill King, Wayne Lancioni and Bill Clark.

Minutes:

Dave Mercik reviewed the minutes of the meeting held on December 4, 2006.   Minutes were accepted and approved.

2007 Goals:

Holly LaBarre reviewed her goals for 2007:  make sure the kids have fun, improved and consistent communication, getting game schedules out by April 1, 2007, creating a field maintenance plan that includes fixing the scoreboards, a safety plan and finalizing our constitution.

Open Positions:
Recruitment efforts continue for the Safety Officer position.  Roxanne Mankowski and Pam Mandirola are considering the opportunity.  Leeayn Burke will continue to be the Food Booth Coordinator.
	Position
	Executive Board Member
	Position
	Executive Board Member

	President
	Holly LaBarre
	Safety Officer
	Open

	Vice President – Baseball
	Wayne Pare
	Information Officer
	John Kulas

	Vice President – Softball
	Maureen Guzzi
	Past Presidents:
	Bill Schnepp

	Secretary
	Dave Mercik
	
	Dave Beltramello

	Treasurer
	John DiLorenzo
	Members at Large:
	Steve Dallaire

	Baseball Player Agent/Director of Coaches
	Jim Dion
	
	Karl Wagner
Scott Looney

	Softball Player Agent/Director of Coaches
	Steve Pallotti
	Finance Director
	Mike Voisine


	Volunteer Position
	Name
	Volunteer Position
	Name

	All-Star Site Director
	Bill Clark
	Majors Baseball Coordinator
	Open

	Century 21 Homerun Derby Coordinator
	Bill King
	AAA Baseball Coordinator
	Open

	Communication Director
	Open
	AA Baseball Coordinator
	Open

	Equipment Manager
	Open
	Farm Baseball Coordinator
	Open

	Food Booth Coordinator
	Open
	Instructional Baseball Coordinator
	Open

	Fund Raising Coordinator
	Joanne Stafford
	Softball Coordinator
	Karl Wagner

	Maintenance Coordinator
	Scott Looney
	Finance Director
	Mike Voisine

	Scheduler
	Dave Beltramello
	Umpire Coordinator
	Steve Dallaire

	
	
	
	


Finance:
Mike Voisine discussed the financial checks and balances which include approval of the President and Finance Director before funds are disbursed.  Mike also discussed the need for a daily cash register tie-out at Chet’s and recommended a new cash register be purchased to replace the existing register.  The cash balance is at $2,304.  The 2007 budget was submitted for approval. 
Fundraising:
Joanne Stafford reviewed the results of the bottle and can drive which took place during the two registration days.  Accu-Foundation supplied the truck to collect the bottles and cans and we earned over $400.
The 2007 parents dance is set for May 5, 2007, with a DJ (Scott Silva) that will cost $300.  As was the case in 2006, Joanne plans an auction and raffle with a goal of raising $5,000.  

Other fundraising ideas were discussed:  T-shirts, 50/50 raffles at games, Little League Golf-A-Thon, car wash, raising fees down the road.  Joanne will present a more definitive list of ideas from the Fund Raising Committee at the next board meeting.  

Maintenance:
Field maintenance was discussed briefly, however since Scott Looney was unable to attend, we will discuss the strategy for field maintenance at the next meeting.
Uniform Proposal:

Steve Pallotti presented some cost figures and ideas for T-Shirts to replace uniforms in the future.  This was a suggestion from a previous meeting to purchase T-Shirts, socks and hats, when we next need to replace uniforms for teams.  As the League has grown over the past few years it seems as though it is becoming more difficult to keep track of all the uniforms the League has purchased.  This practice was being adopted by other surrounding Leagues to simplify things.  
Constitution:

Holly LaBarre handed out a draft constitution that was started in 2006.  This will be the topic of discussion at the next meeting.  

Closing Ceremonies:
Ideas for 2007 Closing Ceremonies were discussed.  Activities will include play-off games in the Majors and AAA divisions, along with an All-Star game for AA and a play-off game for two softball teams (format to be determined).   Like 2006, the Farm participation trophies will be awarded on the Farm field. 
Task list:
The following actions were noted for the near future:
· Maintenance plan to be prepared by Scott Looney

· Umpire plan for 2007 and coordination with adult umpires.  Also, umpire clinics.  John Leahy was discussed as a possible candidate to assist with the instruction of umpires at the clinics.

· Jim Dion offered to contact other leagues to learn about the registration fees being charged.

· Jim Dion suggested new locks and deadbolts for the main entrance door at Chet’s as well as the door from the grill area.  The equipment room and garage door area locks are OK as is.

· John Kulas suggested that the garage area of the shed should be cleaned and reorganized.  This will then be used by coaches for field equipment and umpires for umpire equipment.  John will lead this effort.

Voting:
The following items were voted on:

· Cash disbursement controls presented by Mike Voisine, whereby the President and Finance Director will approve expenses before funds are disbursed.  Approved.
· 2007 budget was approved, including a revision for the donation for SHS baseball team trip in 2007. 
· Cash register.  Mike Voisine asked for funding for a new cash register at a cost of $200 to $300.  John Kulas asked that he have an opportunity to check out the status of the existing register before a new register is purchased.  The Board approves the funds for a new cash register only after John investigates the status of the existing register.

· Minutes from the December meeting were approved.

· Holly LaBarre asked about having representatives from the CT Baseball Academy attend the registration.  They will come with information and brochures for their services.  In return, they offered to hold a free coaches clinic.

· The proposal for purchasing T-shirts as uniforms to be retained by players, instead of uniforms to be returned to the league at the end of the season.  This motion will be held for consideration in the future.
